CITY OF FLORISSANT

1
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4
5
6 April 26, 2021
7
8 LANDMARK AND HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION
9 MINUTES
10
11
12 The Landmark and Historic District Commission (LHP& the City of Florissant met via zoom
13 meeting on Monday April 26, 2021 at 6:00 PM
14
15 |INTRODUCTION AND WELCOME
16
17 Commission members introduced themselves alongstatii members, Phil Lum, Building
18 Commissioner, Dianne Lehmann, recording clerk, Ksitier, Chair, Christine Keil-commission
19 member, Steve Frank- commission member, Gary Me&genmission member, Patty Sosa-
20 commission member and Steve Siebe- commission nrembe
21
22 ROLL CALL
23
24  Kent Miller, Patty Sosa, Steve Frank, Gary Meyat @hristine Keil were in attendance. The
25 meeting was called to order at 6:07 PM. SteveeSjeined at 6:15
26
27 APPROVAL OF MINUTES
28
29 A motion was made by Gary Meyer to accept the neimats submitted. Seconded by Chris Keil.
30 Minutes approved
31
32 OLD BUSINESS
33
34 ltem1l NONE
35
36
37
38
39
40

41



42
43
44
45
46
47
48
49
50
51
52
53
54
55
56
57
58
59
60
61
62
63
64
65
66
67
68
69
70
71
72
73
74
75
76
77
78
79
80
81
82
83
84
85
86
87
88

NEW BUSINESS

[tem 1

[tem 2

Request COA for the exterior painting of the property at 621 Rue St.
Francois more commonly known asthe Senior Dining Center. Colorsto be
light Grey with trim accentsin Olive Green and Florissant Red.

Phil Lum displayed a copy of the proposed coldrke colors are light Grey with
trim accents in Olive Green and Florissant Redygélogan senior coordinator
for Florissant had guidance from Historic Florigsiae as to picking the colors
and felt this color pallet best represented thedrysof the building. Gary Meyer
asked if all the colors were on the approved Old/iT éist and Phil responded yes
Kent Miller, said he didn’t see any problem witlsthrequest. He asked if we could
get a motion to approved the COA as submitted.is3iel made a motion to
approve the exterior painting of the building al e St Francois to a light Grey
with trim accents in Olive Green and Florissant Recgubmitted. This motion
was seconded by Gary Meyer. All approved and B& & granted.

Discuss contacting owners of historic propertiesfor re-designating their
properties and contact new potential propertiesfor designation aslandmark
properties.

Dianne talked about the increase in new ownerkigtoric properties within the
Old town area and said she thought now would baoa ¢ime to write a letter
inviting them to re-designate or consider desigmgatheir homes as landmark
properties. Kent Miller said that he thought thiss a great idea and he would
write a letter that can be sent.

Chris Keil asked if asked about the benefits af@p@ landmark property what
would he say. Kent said he knew there were cetsaircredits for being a historic
property. Chris said these advantages shoulddheded in the letter. Gary asked
if we didn’t have a letter that we have used inghst but Dianne said we should
not use that letter has it was not a very welconettgr. A discussion about past
LHDC commissions was had and everyone agreed thBtl_as it is now is much
more inviting to historic property owners than &suvn the past. The letter should
explain that LHDC can offer guidance and help vatimership of a historic
house. Chris asked if a historic designation pfaperty was to the owner or the
property address. Phil told her it would alwaysystith the property. Chris said
this should be included in the letter, so peopleld&now that the property would
always be represented as a historic property.
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Phil Lum said that there are many benefits amdiggest one is to preserve the
integrity of the historic property we have in Fegant. Gary Meyer said he had a
host of reasons and all you have to do is googleames to be a landmark property.
Kent said he would like to concentrate on re-destign before we get in to new
properties that have never been designated. Disumygested that two letters be
drafted so we could address all interested.

Phil said that he would like to remind everyonat tine City has funded and is in
the middle of a comprehensive plan for Florissaut there will be a great
concentration on the Old Town area. Chris askeehvthis would be finalized
and Phil responded possible end of 2021.

M iscellaneous Business

Chris Keil asked if we have heard anything aboatrdtent
applications for grants. Phil told everyone thathave not been
awarded any new grants nor have we been informgdnendidn’t
get a grant. We continue to get application fow igeants but have
not applied for any this year so far.

Announcements/ Comments

No new business no anneurants

Gary Meyer made a motion to adjourn, seconded tyrgted by Chris Keil.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:
Dianne Lehmann Recording Clerk
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